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DIARY DATES FOR JULY -AUGUST 2017

Dates for Diary

A Summer Concert will take place on Saturday 1st July at All Saints'
Church. Tickets are £8 per person which can be obtained from Liz, Tony
or Gail (01902 540289)rnhis replaces the Summer Fayre which normally
place.The concert starts at 7.30pm with music which will cover Classic:
Pop,Vivaldi, Karl Jenkins and Simon and Garfunkel.

Junior Church Festival will take place on the 2nd July at 10.30am at All
Saints'.

Mothers' Union
July 4th- 2.30pm- Cream Tea
July 18th 7.15pm Communion Lipservice or Action rosemary Moss

Fair Trade StaH 9th July

Ladies SocietyJuly 3rd- The Coseley TragedyAnne Clarke
Funerals

9th June Marjorie Holloway- Gornal Wood
13th June Doris Sheldon Gornal Wood

15th June Dorothy Joan Gough Gornal Wood
15th June Gillian Mary Andrews All Saints'
22nd June John Greathead Gornal Wood



Holy Days and Commemorations for July

1st July St.Theobaldchoosing God, not money

2nd July St. John Francis Régmmtron saint for relief workers
3rd July St. Thomas the Apostdeconfused and doubting

4th July St. Elizabeth of Portugabmpassion for prostitutes
7th July St. Boisil of Melrosegatron saint for ordinands?

7th July St.Willibalé the first ever AngleSaxon travel writer
11th July St. Benedietuthor of the famous Rule

14th July St. Camillus de Leligatron of the sick

15th July St. Swithun (or Swithingaint for a rainy day

16th July St. Helied losing a loved one to violence

19th July St. Macrina the Youngka sister in a million

22nd July St. Mary Magdaleénthe woman with a past

22nd July St. Mary Magdalerngatron of repentant sinners
25th July St. James the Apostlgpostle to Spain

25th July St. James the Great

25th July St. Christopherpatron saint of motorists

27th July The Seven Sleepers of Ephesus

30th July William Wilberforce, Olaudah Equiano & Thomas Clarkson

31st July St. Joseph of Arimatl@the man who buried Jesus



Letter from the Bishop Of Dudley
By Bishop Graham

For the past year | have been serving on the board of the Human Tissu
Authority, the body that regulates organisations that remove, store and
use human tissue for research, medical treatment,{posttem examina-
tion, education and training, and display in public. They also give approv
for organ and bone marrow donation from living people. | have become
increasingly fascinated by its work and the many ethical questions that
arise as medical science advances what is possible.

Part of my role, along with other board members, is to give the final ap-
proval for living organ donations, having ascertained that the donation i
being given without reward, coercion or duresall of which are illegal in
the UK. The donor also needs to be capable of giving informed consent
having understood what the procedure involves and its consequences.
There are often incredibly inspiring stories such as a husband giving a
kidney to his wife, or a work colleague donating to someone across the
office.There are also people who choose to donate a kidney or liver
lobe altruistically to someone who they do not know, and will likely nev-
er meet or know anything about.

Recently | read a report submitted to the HTA for such a donation. It
was an older person who decided that she would mark a significant
birthday, not by receiving presents but by giving to someone else. Her
Christian faith had inspired her, in thankfulness to God for good health
and so many opportunities, to offer to donate one of her kidneys to a
complete stranger.

This would not be the choice of everyone, and many people might not
be physically or psychologically fit to proceed, but it made me reflect up
on how important it is to be people of gift.


http://www.cofe-worcester.org.uk/news/author/bishop-graham/

If we believe that everything we have, including our bodies, comes from
God, then offering to donate in life and in death is part of our good
stewardship. Donation then becon
you have received, freely givebd
tian calling to bring healing, motivated by compassion, mercy and priori-
tising the needs of others.

Some people choose to be blood donors, thus contributing to the 7000
units of blood that are needed each day by the NHS; red blood cells,
platelets and plasma are all needed to save lives. Others choose to do-
nate bone marrow. Others register to be an organ donor when they die
so that the 6,900 or so people who at any one time are waiting for a
transplant might be given an incredible gift. The sad reality is that there
arenot enough donors; i n 2015, 4
waiting list for a transplant and a further 807 were removed because
they became too ill.

It can take some bravery to have that difficult conversation with family
members to explain that when you die you would like to be an organ
donor. That conversation is, however, really crucial. If this is your prefer-
ence, do register by signing up to the Organ Donation Registeand
carry an organ donation card, but also have that conversation today so
that your family understand your wishes to bring life and health to oth-
ers if something were to happen to you.

Life is an incredible gift. Donation in life, and in death, gifts to others lots
more life in all its fullness.

Growing up
Your child has started growing up when he stops asking you where he
came from and starts refusing to tell you where he's going



Interfaith Picnic at Holland House
Sam Setchell

An interfaith picnic takes place at Holland House in July

On Sunday 2 July, retreat house Holland House, will host its 2nd inter-
faith picnic. Last year around 100 people from nine different faiths came
together to enjoy the picnic. People of all ages enjoyed a vegan buffet a
English cream tea along with traditional music from the faiths present.
The picnic is a joint project between Holland House and the Worcester-
shire I nterfaith Forum. Warden o
hope is to create an opportunity for people of faith to sit with each oth-
er and meet together in a very social way. It is also important for us to
show that people of faith respec

Ve

on! o

Haris Saleem, president of the Worcester Muslim Welfare Association,

said: oltds really i mportant for
get together and understand one another better. If we have better un-
derstanding, | beli eve we become
Faiths represented at | ast yearc

Jewish, Hindu, Sikh, Quaker, Unitarian and Muslim.Alongside the food a
music there was also a bouncy castle and games for the children to en-

THANKYOU

Thank you to one and all for your support by buying my cards, chutneys
and preserves.

| have raised £400, which | have donated to the Snowdrop chemo thera
py unit at New cross Hospital.

| f you require a card just [ et
tell the Wardens, Keith or John, at All Saints.

Thanks Pauline


http://www.cofe-worcester.org.uk/news/author/sam-setchell/

Spree West Midlands
Sam Setchell

Spree West Midlands 2017 is taking place on Saturday 15 & Sunday 16
ly and is a camping and activity weekend open to all young people age
-15 at Lenchwood Christian Centre.

The programme includes sessions looking at the Christian faith in a fun
and interactive way. This is the second year for Spree WM, and here are
some of the comments on | ast yee

olt was the calmest camp | 6ve eV
all had fun, adults and kidplease pass on my thankte spiritual slot
leaders completely naileditGod was at wor k i n
oOWe were so encouraged with the
young people and are hoping to start a Youth Alpha over the summer as
a result of Spree. Thank you so

olt was great to see the group ¢
er in all the activities both spiritual and physical. It gave us time as leads
to engage with the kids and have

oYoung people | oved the rapping
Christian event would be like that. They were surprisedn a g o 0O ¢

Please pray for a safe, sunny and happy weekend with lots of young pe
ple joining in with all the group sessions and activities.We pray that
through this weekend young people may draw closer to God and be in-
spired to follow Jesus in their daily lives.


http://www.cofe-worcester.org.uk/news/author/sam-setchell/

Mot her sd Uni on

Wendy Pettit came to speak to ou
on a Nigerian Missiond. Her hush
esan Treasurer, was anh engineer

the family went out to Nigeria where he worked on building a new Bai-
ley Bridge. Life on the mission where they were was quite basic.

No modern kitchen for the people who lived there, just an open air one
consisting of a bench covered by a roof. The power came on for a few
hours in the evening when the ironing could be done.The roads were
poor and it was a |l ong journey t
people lived in mud huts. There were the bugs, some harmless but othe
dangerous, and the different foods they and the children had to get use
to.We were able to build a picture of what life was like there from Wen-
dyodos photographs of people and ¢
died from an infection while they were out there and Wendy spoke of
the kindness shown to them by the Nigerians at that tragic time.

We are having a Coffee Morning in church from10.30am to 12.30pm on
Friday 1YAugust to raise funds for t
provides holidays and days out for people experiencing difficulties in
their family life and who would not otherwise be able to have a holiday.
Holidays take different forms suitable to the families; caravan and holide
camps are popular but other families benefit from days out.

We have been invited to the Mary Sumner Day Service on Satuttiay 5

August at 11am, at Holy Trinity, Amblecote. This will be followed by a ligr
lunch.We are made very welcome and those members who have been
previous years enjoyed the service and fellowship over lunch. Please le
me know if you will be going as | need to let Amblecote have some idea
of numbers for catering. If any members need a lift please let me know.



Dates:

4" July
18" July
5" Aug

11" Aug
5" Sept
6™ Sept

We are organising a trip to Trentham Gardens on Thursd4yA8gust,

2.30pm Cream Tea

7.30 pom 6 Li pservice or Actiono

11.00am Mary Sumner Day Service at Holy Trinity,
Amblecote

10.30am MU Coffee Morning in aid of AFIA

2.15pm  Communion followed by Liz Green

7.00pm Deanery Festival, St

Liz Williams

Outing to Trentham Gardens

leaving Vicar Street at 9.30am.The cost is £19.
Anyone wishing to go please contact Liz Williams,

01902 672880
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P& C ELECTRICAL
&
PLUMBING SERVICES

FULLY QUALIFIED
DOMESTIC INSTALLER

From changing a Light Fitting
to a Consumer Board

From a Dripping Tap to a
complete Bathroom Suite

No job too small
No job too big

Call Phil: 01902 673 419
Mob. 07442 504193
Alderbrook Close, Sedgley

Painting & Decorating
Services
Papering — Painting
Property Maintenance

Houses — Residential

For an estimate:

Tel: 01902 894830
Mob: 07974 281894

Josco Garden Services

General Garden Maintenance

(Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly Visits)
Grass Cutting
Shrubs Pruned/ Shaped
Borders Tidied/ Maintained
Hedge Cutting
Sheds Felted

General Building Maintenance

Contact Scott on

01902 670282 or 07754 801659

Or email: SLUH@hotmail.co.uk
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